
 

Name: Cheryl Krueger 

Age: 66 

Hometown: Harbor Beach 

Funeral Date: October 15, 2024 

Date of Birth: September 24, 1958 

Date of Passing: October 10, 2024 

Funeral Home: Ramsey Funeral Home 

 

Funeral Information 

Visitation will be at Ramsey Funeral Home on Monday October 14, 2024 from 

2:00pm to 8:00pm. Funeral services will be held Tuesday October 15, 2024 at 

12:00pm, at Zion Lutheran Church with visitation beginning at 11:00am. Memories 

can be shared at www.RamseyFH.com Donations may be made to Zion Lutheran 

Church and School. 

Family of the Deceased 

Cheryl is survived by her husband David, her children Angie (Brian) Compton and 

Heather (Bryan) Lomerson: 3 grandchildren Alexander, Allie and Isabelle: Mother 

Catherine Peterson, Sister: Cathy (Steve) Gick, Brothers: Roger Marden, Johnny 

Marden, Sisters-in-law: Connie (Tom) Twaro, Deanna Krueger (Jonathan), Beth 

Masters, Brother-in-law: Daniel (Tonya) Krueger, Life long friend and caregiver 

Annette Gusa. She was preceded in death by: Mother and Father-In-Law: Edna and 

David W. Krueger: Brothers Frank, David, Bruce and Glen Marden. 

Biography 

Cheryl Krueger, of Harbor Beach, passed away on Thursday, October 10, 2024 with 

her family by her side at the age of 66. Cheryl was born on September 24, 1958 in 

Canal Winchester, Ohio. Cheryl married David R. Krueger on June 2, 1984 (the last 

time the Tigers won the World Series) and they just celebrated their 40th wedding 

anniversary. Cheryl retired after 35 years in the banking industry in Bad Axe and 

https://www.ramseyfuneralhome.net/obituaries/


Ubly. After retirement, her love for children and her faith called her to begin 

volunteering at Zion Lutheran School where you could find her in the kitchen 

serving breakfast (muffin Wednesday) and handing out popcorn on Fridays. She 

then expanded her role by working with the children in the classroom where she 

helped them with their reading and classwork. Her impact on the children will be 

long standing for years to come. She also enjoyed working with the Ladies of Zion 

on their annual Christmas Bazaar along with numerous other activities for the 

church. She was an active member of the community including Bad Axe Rotary 

where she was awarded the Paul Harris Fellow Award in addition to the Rotary Hero 

Award. She was also involved with the Ubly Lionesses and Habitat for Humanity. 

 

 

 

 


